
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fifth Sunday of Lent, March 18, 2018 

COLLECTIONS A LETTER FROM MONSIGNOR 

Dear Parishioners, 

                Thank you for coming to the Social Hall last weekend after Masses to 
listen to the presentations on the work that the Facilities committee has been 
doing to put together a site map and re-purposing existing spaces in our Church 
and School.  The input that we have received is very valuable and we still want to 
hear from parishioners about their thoughts on all that was presented.  There 
are a couple of important dates that I would like you to mark down. 

                On Tuesday, April 10th we will have another meeting with Kevin Clark at 
7 pm in the Social Hall.  The plan is to give all of the parishioners comments to 
Kevin prior to that date so that he can incorporate or explain the comments on 
that evening.  This means that we need your comments in the box, or given to a 
member of the Parish Council or Facilities committee member by April 2nd. 

                The members of the Parish Council are: Becky Reisinger, Carmen Brown, 
Ellen Jirosky, Ellen Varney, Jason Clark, Jeff Reimers, Jen Masek, Jill Bierbaum, 
Marty Telecky, Mitch Fiala, Nicole Wegman, Sandy Shaw, Stan Mitchell and Vicki 
Novak.  The members of the Facilities committee are: Lyle Hamling, Erica Osti-
gren, Jon Dybdal, Craig Saalfeld, Ben Santo, John Owens, Aaron Busse, Lisa 
Lindau and Nicki Wintz. 

                I know that some do not have access to a computer, so there are pic-
tures of the facilities committee’s work in the narthex and there is a box and pa-
per there too so you can write down your comments.  Also on the website the 
pictures are present and there is a list of questions to answer on survey monkey 
to add your comments.  Also next Friday, March 23rd there will be a display at the 
Fish Fry of this work and there will be Council and Facility members there to ask 
questions and to take comments from you about this work.  I think there are 
many people that are wanting to make some changes to our present building, so 
the time is right for some change and we need to work together in prayer and 
unity to prepare for the future.  God Bless you. 

Msgr. Tucker 

What is God asking of me?  

Our response to the Lord last week 

Adult: $6886.00       Plate: $127.00  

Youth:  $40.05       E-Tithing:  $.5756.00   

Other:  $  495.00 

 

Check out http://formed.org   

Password:  XGWYQP 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

SAVE THE DATES 

Spirit Dinner & Auction  
Help Make Spirit Auction a Success by... 

 

 Volunteer help is needed for Spirit, please see the sign-up sheets in the 

narthex. 

 Bottles of Wine are still being accepted for Spirit.  Please turn in to church 
office. 

 
 Spirit dinner tickets will not be sold on Easter weekend.  There are only 3 

weekends left to purchased your tickets.  Last day to buy tickets is April 

8th  

 

Last Fish Fry 
Friday, Mar 23 

5–7:30 pm 

Adults $8.00 • Children 5–12 
$5.00 • 4 & Under Free 

 

Fried Fish - Cheesy Potatoes   
Baked Beans - Cornbread  

Drink - Ice Cream 

(Take outs available) 

St. Vincent de Paul Church 

152 Pinewood Ave • Seward 
Everyone Welcome! 

Stations of the Cross 

Friday, March 23rd   

2:45 p.m.  

  

Choir Notes: 
Adult choir practice will be 3/20 and 3/27 at 7pm. We 
will sing Sunday, March 18th, at the 10am Mass (Practice 
will begin at 9 am this Sunday) and again for Easter, April 
1st, at the 10am. 

UPCOMING PARISH & SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
March 
19  Spirit Mtg - 7 p.m. (Spanish Room) 
19 Connectedness - 7:30 p.m. (Music room) 
19  KC Meeting - 7:30 p.m. (Library) 
20 Spirituality Mtg -  7 p.m. (Library) 
20 Choir Practice - 7 p.m. (Music Room) 
21 Mass at Sunrise - 1:30 p.m. 
21  Mass at Crestview - 2:30 p.m. 
23  Stations of the Cross - 2:45 p.m. 
23 Confessions - 7 p.m. 

“PAWS” for Books 
Our “PAWS” for books, book fair will be in the north hall-
way from Mar 17-25.  We accept credit cards and you can 
also order ONLINE at scholastic.com/fairs. (If you spend 
$25 on the online book fair, you can save $5)  We will again 
have a “One for Books” donation box.  Our library can pur-
chase new books for the amount we collect, and Scholastic 
matches that amount to provide books to needy children’s 
organizations.  Thank you sincerely for supporting our 
school book fair! 

Pilgrimage with Fr. Rand 
12 Day Pilgrimage to Italy and the Vatican. Roundtrip from 
Lincoln June 4-15, 2018.  Priest escort Fr. Rand 
Langhorst.  See Rome, The Vatican, Assisi, Eucharistic Miracle 
Sites, San Giovanni Rotundo (Padre Pio), and Cas-
cia.  $3795.00 per person double occupancy.  Includes flights, 
lodgings, breakfast and dinner daily.  Con-
tact   fr.randlanghorst@gmail.com. to be sent an electronic 
brochure or one via postal mail or Visit on the web at 
via  www.tektonministries.org.   

Can you help to lead rosary before the weekend Mass-

es?  If so, please call Judy Vandenberg at 402-643-4117 

Holy Week Retreat 
The Marian Sisters invite you to their annual Holy Week Re-
treat.  The single young women’s (HS seniors thru age 32) 
retreat for looking into the Passion & Death of our Lord.  Visit 
their website for more information or call (402) 786-2750.   

Boy Scout Pancake Breakfast 
All are invited to pancake breakfast hosted by Seward Boy 
Scout Troop 256 on Sun, Mar 18th from 7 a.m. to 1 p.m. that 
will be held at the Civic Center.   

Please note 
There will be NO 5:30 p.m. Mass on Saturday, 

April 14th.  Instead, due to the Spirit Auction that 
evening, St Vincent’s will offer a 4:00 p.m. Mass 

CCD-GP STATIONS OF THE CROSS & DIVINE 

MERCY CHAPLET:  The Henley CCD youth will lead 

the prayers this Wednesday at 7:05 p.m. We hope to see a 

good number of parents join us for this special Lenten Holy 

Hour with Jesus! All parishioners are welcome! 
 

NO CCD-GP DURING HOLY WEEK:   
There will not be classes on March 28 due to Holy Week.  
 

FIRST COMMUNION REHEARSAL for Gr. 2 School 

& CCD children is Wednesday, April 4, at 7 p.m.  At least 

one parent is asked to be at rehearsal.  

St John’s Lutheran CDC Potato Bake 
All are invited  to St. John’s Lutheran Church on Wed Mar 21st 
From 5 - 6:30 pm for a Baked Potato Bar, Salads and Dessert 
As you may have known Evelyn Greisen was enrolled at St. 
John's CDC (Child Development Center) before she was diag-
nosed with leukemia.  This year the proceeds that CDC re-
ceives from the Potato Bake are going to assist Evelyn's family 
with medical expenses, etc..  

Tithing Reports 
It has been discovered that the weekend of tithing from 8-13-
17 was omitted from tithing reports for 2017. If you need a 
revised report please contact the church office. 

Ladies: 
Mark your calendars!! Monday, April 9th is our PCCW salad 
supper at 6 p.m. in the Social Hall.  Bring a salad to share and 
enjoy some fellowship. 

Lenten Confession Schedule 

Our Lenten Penance Service will be Tuesday, March 27th 
from 6:30-7:30 p.m.  There will be eight priests hearing 
confessions that evening.  Additional confessions will be 
heard on the following: 
 Friday, March 23rd 7:00 p.m. 
 Tuesday, March 27th 6:30 p.m. (Penance Service) 
 Thursday, March 29th 8:15 p.m. – 9:15 p.m. 
 Friday, March 30th  3:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
      8:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. 
 Saturday, March 31st 10:00 a.m. 

Bring in Rice Bowl Donations Holy Thursday 
On Holy Thursday, we commemorate Jesus feeding His peo-
ple for the first time at the Last Supper.  This is a great time to 
bring in your donations to the Rice Bowl. Your gifts will help 
Catholic Relief Services provide education and programs in 
every country to help the poor learn how to provide more for 
their families and rise out of poverty. 

Looking for lay ministers to help us out 

during Holy Week.  There is a sign up 

sheet in the narthex.    

April 14, 2018 

This is an ideal time to rededicate 

ourselves to God-centered lives. 

mailto:fr.randlanghorst@gmail.com
http://www.tektonministries.org/


MONSIGNOR ROBERT TUCKER, PASTOR 
CHURCH OFFICE: (402) 643-3421 | WWW.STVINCENTSEWARD.ORG 

SCHOOL OFFICE: (402) 643-9525 | WWW.MYSTVINCENTSCHOOL.ORG 

CCD/GODPARENT: (402) 643-3521 | WWW.STVINCENT SEWARD.ORG 

MASS TIMES: 

FOR DAILY MASS TIMES PLEASE CALL (402) 643-3421 

SATURDAY 5:30 PM | SUNDAY 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM 

CONFESSION TIMES: 

MONDAY THRU FRIDAY 20 MINUTES BEFORE 7:00 AM DAILY MASS 

SATURDAY 20 MINUTES BEFORE 8:00 AM MASS & 4:30 TO 5:20 PM 

SUNDAY 7:30 TO 7:50 AM & 9:30 TO 9:50 AM 

MASS INTENTIONS: 

MONDAY, MARCH 19 
7:00 AM : †Gary Policky/ L. Warnsholz 
8:05 AM:  †Lynn Moxham/ Jim & Jodi Arneson  

TUESDAY, MARCH 20 
7:00 AM : †Maggie & Parker Leikam/ Bob Brungardt 
8:05 AM : Special intentions of M.C. 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21 
7:00 AM :  †Mary Ann Fiala/ Karol Schoepf 
8:05 AM :  †Betty Hauf/ Gerald & LeeAnn Schaben 

THURSDAY, MARCH 22 
7:00 AM :  †Gary Policky/ Alice Policky 
8:05 AM :  †Loisjean Linhorst/ Mike & Judy Mullally 

FRIDAY, MARCH 23 
7:00 AM :  †Edmund & Lydia Semin/ Leroy Fiala 
8:05 AM :  Maggie Ratkovec/ Margaret Spatz 

SATURDAY, MARCH 24 
8:00 AM :  †Suzanne Kolterman/ Tom McHale 

5:30 PM :  †Eugene Kratochvil/ Elaine Kratochvil 

SUNDAY, MARCH 25 
8:00 AM :   For All Parishioners 
10:00 AM : †Lena Murphy/ Mike Murphy 
 

LAY MINISTER SCHEDULE: 

SATURDAY MARCH 24 | 5:30 PM 

ACOLYTE  Mike Volnek, Roger Grunke 

SERVERS  Dalton Mobley, Nathaniel Pence, Will Ratkovec 

LECTOR  Mark Policky, Paula Gooder 

GREETERS Bill Morse, Michael Murphy 

CANTOR  Janelle Belleau 

SUNDAY  MARCH 25 | 8:00 AM 

ACOLYTE  Andy Breiner, Brent Daehling 

SERVERS  Ben & Jake Wanetka, Joseph Reimers 

LECTOR  Scott Wanetka, Jeff Reimers 

GREETERS Ron & Kathy Herley 

CANTOR  Jenny Policky 

SUNDAY  MARCH 25 | 10:00 AM 

ACOLYTE  Aaron Kenning, Chad Peery 

SERVERS  Deklan & Kohltyn Lindau, Joey Kenning 

LECTOR  HS Juniors 

GREETERS Godteens 

CANTOR  Beth Peery 
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